
 

PINCKNEY NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION OUTCOMES 

Meeting Nov. 17, 2018 LMH Meeting Room D South Called to Order at 10:05 a.m. 
 

 

Meeting Participants 
Pat Miller, Anne Shaw, Steph Zelnick, Joe Andrew, Bart Littlejohn, Phil Jones, Paul Liechti, Kim Heck; Dustin 

Stumblingbear and Rachel Stumblingbear attended the guest presentation. 

 
Approvals of September and October Meeting Outcomes 
Motion by P. Miller, 2nd by P. Liechti, voice vote, motion carries.  

 

Guest Presentation - Shawn Gross and Derrick Smith, City of Lawrence Public Affairs Office 
They provided statistics on crime and other disturbances in Pinckney. Of note, the top call was about animals; 54 were 

welfare checks, 61 domestic disturbances, 54 suspicious activity (3 with a weapon) 44 disturbance calls (6 with a 

weapon), 29 trespassing, 38 traffic accidents (includes 6th St.) 80 vehicle investigations, 55 pedestrian checks PNA 

asked for statistics for certain areas to review a heat map of traffic and violence, which may help guide Walk 

Pinckney activities. S. Gross and D. Smith to provide. Safe holiday practices and the new police facility, which will 

be located at 6th & Wakarusa were discussed. To report neighborhood issues, go to NRO@PLD.org.  

 
Treasurer’s Report 
PNA has a $1,153 checking account balance; $122.64 in the savings account; and $352.54 in petty cash. The CDBG 

grant has a balance of $2,738. PNA needs additional funding to publish its newsletter. 

 

Business Items 

• CDBG Grant - Grant is due Dec. 3. Grant year begins Aug. 1. 

• Trunk or Treat - Great event with many people (more than last year: approx. 200) and the most trunks to-date 

with $240 donated to Heartland Community Health.  

• Garage Sale - Need to collect our donation of $10 per participating seller. P. Jones to reach out to Amber   

 
Updates, Reports, Upcoming Events 

• Neighborhood Picnic - The Pinckney School food pantry would be a good charity for our altruistic event. Need 

to find out from the Site Council if we do collect food items, is the pantry open to receive in the summer? 

• Neighborhood plan - The group is still meeting to advance strategies but will take a break for the holidays and 

re-energize in the new year. 

• PNA g-mail - have a Google drive sheet to post schedule, image, copy, etc. Everyone can post. P. Jones to 

monitor.  

• Website. Need to be ready to transition to Bluehost at the end of the year, using .org (not .com). P. Jones to 

manage. We will continue to use Word Press.  

• 2019 Brainstorming - PNA will discuss adopting families for the holidays, community market, fundraising, 

participation in parades, and other ideas.  

 

Future Meetings & Activities 

• Jan. 19 - Shannon Oury will be our guest speaker on LMH’s future plans 

• Feb. 16 - Monthly meeting - Elections for President and Treasurer 

• March 16 - Monthly meeting 

• April 20 - Monthly meeting 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by P. Miller; 2nd by P. Liechti. Motion carries. Meeting adjourned at 11:31 am. 
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